PENN TOWNSHIP MINUTES May 18, 2009

The Penn Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on Monday, May 18, 2009 at the Municipal Building, 228 Clifford Road, Selinsgrove, Snyder County, Pennsylvania. Chairman Fred Ulrich called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. Supervisors present: Fred Ulrich; Todd Cox; William Moyer. Others present: Robin Bieber, Township Secretary; Jeffrey Edmunds, Solicitor. Members of the Public: Kathy Ulrich.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of the May 5, 2009 meeting were approved as presented upon motion by Todd Cox, seconded by Bill Moyer and unanimously approved.

PUBLIC COMMENT

No Public Comment was heard at this time.

PERSONS PRESENT TO BE HEARD

No persons present to be heard at this time.

REPORTS

Roadmaster Todd Cox provided a written report on the crew's activities during the previous two weeks.

Tom Snyder, Zoning Officer, provided a written report including 34 Zoning permits y-t-d. Robin Bieber, Township Secretary, had nothing to report.

Chairman/Emergency Management Coordinator Fred Ulrich provided a written report on progress at the East Snyder Park.

OLD BUSINESS

Zoning setbacks for all zones were discussed and will be sent to the Planning Commission for their review.

The Yingst Homes permit issue regarding the required deed recording before any permits can be issued for the two lots that will be combined into one lot was discussed. Solicitor Jeff Edmunds will again contact the Yingst Homes attorney.

NEW BUSINESS

Brief discussion was held on East Snyder Park. It was noted that the ESP Board of Directors have dedicated the Little League field to Pete and Cookie DeWire. Also, the trees that separated the houses on Graysonview Court from the park ballfields were cut down as regular field maintenance, and not a part of the East Snyder Park project.

CORRESPONDENCE

PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS PAYABLE AND PAYROLL

Upon motion of Bill Moyer, seconded by Todd Cox, and unanimously approved, the accounts payable and payroll were approved as presented.

PENN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS - MINUTES - MAY 18, 2009

ADJOURNMENT

Motion to adjourn was made by Todd Cox, seconded by Bill Moyer, and unanimously approved. No further business to discuss, the May 18, 2009 meeting adjourned at 7:23PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Robin Bieber, Township Secretary